Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

October 4, 2010

Members in attendance: Mr. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Barnes, Eagle Advisor; Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain/Merit Badge Day; Mr. Heron; Mr. Lee

Treasurer’s Report (Mr. Cannon)

· The troop continues to be in excellent shape financially.

Scoutmaster’s Report (Mr. Lee)

· Mr. Bebber says the troop can use the back campground at Burrough’s Ford. There is neither water nor a restroom, so the troop is looking for an alternative.

· Webelos’ Woods went well thanks to Mr. Croom. Mr. Croom heard a lot of praise for all troop patrol leaders. The troop did a great job with their presentations—especially Ryan Smith and Jordan Crooks.

· Richard Hunton is doing a great job updating after each troop meeting.

Mr. Barnes (Eagle/Order of the Arrow (OA))

· The OA Fall Fellowship is this weekend. Carter Edenfield is the troop’s OA representative.

· Matt Short is working on his Eagle project presentation. Timmy Lee presented his project last week. Mr. Barnes will contact Warren Croom to check on his progress. Matt Anderson has had some problems with his project.

Mr. Croom

· Mr. Croom will try to schedule a merit badge day at Union. Mr. Hunton is interested in offering the troop some throwback badges that will be available only until the end of 2010.

Mr. McGregor (Webmaster)

· Mr. McGregor is considering working with interested scouts on earning their hiking merit badges.

Other

· Mr. Hunton has secured the Gun Club for February 18-19, 2011, for the monthly campout.

